September 2, 2009
Culvers – Newville
Mike Wuennemann of Cleary Building Corp. was the speaker, and told us a little about Cleary the company (which is a WI based company since 1985) and the different types of buildings that they offer.  Mike and team are interested in educating themselves on the needs of horseman and decided WSHC would be a great place to learn.  Thank you coming to the meeting!

VP Tracy Porter called the meeting to order at 7:30pm

Jan S. moved, Floyd . seconded to approve the secretary report, motion carried.

Old Business –   A thank you letter from WAMSTAR Thanking Dist. 4 for the $250 Sponsorship was received.  The WSHC Foundation First Responder Training was held May 14 at the Farm in Milton We had 23 officers attend, and got front page billing in the Janesville Gazette.  Thank you to all who participated.  The June 11 training to be held at Dane County Training Center was canceled due to lack of attendees.  The WSHC trail school was held in June with 18 people attending the Gov. Knowles Stae forest.  There were DNR staff DOT and Trail volunteers.   Another successful year.  Jan will be checking on the results of the survey that was sent out to Dist 4 members earlier this year.  Legislative- WSHC members traveled to Washington DC for the AHC meeting and had a chance to talk to Sen. Kohl office in regards to horse processing, they were asked to provide info on how the ban has affected the horse industry, Lee Sacket sent info to their office.  Watch for a letter to be sent from the legislative committee, we will need to be sending letters to your repetitive in regards to some upcoming bills.  The Anti Buggy Bill is back on the Wisconsin docket,  a letter was sent asking for help in contacting your rep.  Please keep an eye out as to what you can do to help defeat this bill.  Gary Jackson WSHC rep to the unwanted horse coalition is working on setting up a partnership with the Farm Bureau in regards to this issue.
New business-   The group was asked if we want to consider holding a fund raiser soon, the general consensus was not until we have an idea for a great fundraiser and a way to spend it.  The State Horse Council Advisory Committee is holding a meeting Nov. 6-9 in Harrisburg PA.  Would Dist 4 sponsor members of our district?  Jan S expressed interest in going, Kricket and Tracy P also may be interested.  Our meetings continue to have low attendance; options were discussed, maybe quarterly meetings, and more online participation?  The horse events seem to draw more people to the meetings.  Floyd moved and Shirley seconded the following calendar.  Oct. 7 meeting Dec 2 White Elephant party Culvers, February (elections) May and September.  Subject to change if needed.
Floyd F Moved to adjourn Wayne W.  seconded.  Motion carried.

Next meeting October 7  TBD, 
At the meeting – Karen Kroll, Ken Carpenter, Floyd Finney, Diane Papcke, Kricket Jewett, Jan Spenser,  Tracy Porter, Shirley May, Wayne Williams, Pat Williams,
